STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	2


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One member of the public asked if the agenda was available on the website as they could not find it when they clicked on the actual meeting date on the home page.  

The clerk confirmed that it was available on the website but is found by clicking on the Minutes & Agenda button on the left hand side of the home page, under the Full Council folder.  The clerk was unsure whether anything could be put on the system under the meeting date but said she would investigate.  


619
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Trish Cyster, Cllr Perry Knight and County Cllr Ian Hudspeth.
620
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received.
621
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 15th October 2012 were approved and signed as 
an 
accurate record.

Matters arising – None.
622
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A)



Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report (Appendix A) and District Cllr 
Goffe had nothing to report.  
623

Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



(a) 
Draft Local Plan for West Oxfordshire – Consultation

 

The clerk confirmed that she had received a copy of the Draft Local Plan for West 

Oxfordshire for consultation.  The draft plan sets out the overall framework to guide 

future development throughout West Oxfordshire over the next 17 years.  The plan 

has been updated to take account of previous consultation responses, changes to 

MOD housing requirements at Carterton, transport proposals at Witney and the 


Government’s recent National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF).  




The plan and further information is available on WODC website 




www.westoxon.gov.uk/draftlocalplan.  West Oxfordshire DC is inviting comments on 

the draft plan by Wednesday 19th December.  For the benefit of the public, the clerk 

said that Steeple Barton Parish/Middle Barton had not been named in the plan.



RESOLVED 




THAT, the draft plan would be put into the circulation box for consideration by all 

councillors prior to the next meeting on the 17th December.  During this meeting 

comments would be collated and a response submitted to WODC by the 19th 


December.  



(b)
Speed of broadband 



Cllr Dyer reported receiving an e-mail from Mr Norman asking for the PC to 


approach BT about their claim that they had upgraded the Steeple Aston exchange 

to improve the broadband speeds; however, he had not seen any difference in 


South Street.



Cllr Andrea Gardner had contacted BT and reported back that they said that they 

had updated the exchange from ADSL1 to ADSL2 which gives us faster broadband.  

This means that they are starting to upgrade us to BT infinity (their fibre optic 


broadband) although they could not say exactly say when it would be available.  


They were hoping to get everyone on this by next year.  At the moment download 

had been updated to between 1.1 and 3.5 mgs, so not really noticeable.   


(c)
South Street Development




Back in June 2012 the PC had been invited by WODC to provide comments on an 

area of land behind South Street that had been submitted for possible housing and 

its suitability.  The PC had provided comments around the unsuitability of the site 

but had heard nothing further.  The PC were interested to know if any further 


developments had been made.    



RESOLVED 




THAT, the clerk would contact WODC and ask if there had been any further 


developments on the site assessment.  

624
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say


Cllr Leonard reported no real developments, except that the leaflet needed to be 

updated and would be distributed early 2013.  Volunteers were still needed to form 

the steering group.



RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask for volunteers for the CLP steering group in the next 

bulletin.

(b)
Affordable Housing Update, including Dashwood House


The clerk reported that she had received a full set of plans for Cottsway’s planning 

submission for the site at North Street and that they had confirmed that they were 

hoping to submit the application in the first week of November.  



RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would put the plans up in the shop and the clerk would request 

electronic copies for inclusion on the website.

Dashwood House


Cllr Bews confirmed no further developments since the last meeting.


(c)
Salt bin requirements


The clerk confirmed that she had e-mailed Paul Wilson at OCC with the desired 


location of the three additional salt bins that had been identified during the PC/OCC 

walkabout (Marshall Crescent, junction of Mill Lane/South Street/Church Lane and 

junction of Enstone/Worton Road) and was waiting for confirmation that these 


locations were okay.  OCC had confirmed the cost of the four salt bins (this 


includes the South Street/Kiddington Road bin) would be £1200 including VAT.  


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Andrea Gardner proposed and Cllr Leonard seconded the purchase of 

the four salt bins at a cost of £1,200.  


Cllr Dyer asked if anything had been done about the broken bin in South Street.  The 

clerk confirmed that she had reported it to Paul Wilson but had not received a
 

response.


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would chase Paul Wilson up about the broken bin and also ask him 

for an update on the locations proposed for the new bins.  




At this point during the meeting discussions moved from salt bins to the B4030 and 

the corner between the village and the turnpike where water frequently collects. 

The amount of water that sits on the road at this point is a potential hazard and 


needs investigating.

   
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would contact Highways at OCC to look into the issue.  

(d)
Mowing retender


Following a recent review of the mowing area, Cllr Henderson confirmed that the 
grass cutting area was 9100 sq mtrs.   A map of the parish has been colour coded 
to identify all areas that form the mowing plan.  The plan now includes Moles Lane, 
Mill Lane and the Dock.  The next step is to put the tender out to gain interest.



RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would detail the tender in the next bulletin and ask for people   



to come forward if interested in tendering for the contract.


Cllr Bews reported the M&D Gardening who currently hold the grass cutting 


contract are no longer in business, however, it was agreed that the PC would still 

contact them to invite them to re-tender for the business
(e)
18 Farriers Road update 

No further updates.


RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact WODC to get an update.
625

Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?



Cllr Bews reported seeing a mapping service in the Clerks magazine which is free for 
councils.  Cllr Bews thought it would help with plotting the location of salt bins etc...
626

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



As the Chair of Governors (Mr Silvester) was present he provided an update.  



A recent Ofsted visit had taken place, of which the outcome was extremely positive.  

The report highlighted ‘good’ results against the key Ofsted requirements.




The school are currently looking for two Parent Governors to join the Governing 


Body.   Mr Silvester reported having a meeting about academy status schools 


whereby he was given information about the scheme.  At the moment they are just 

information gathering and considering options.   



The latest HMI report outlined the challenge to recruit the new Head teacher and 

get out of special measures.  Cllr Gardener asked whether the new Head teacher 

would be permanent.  Mr Silvester confirmed that they would be permanent.



Mr Silvester brought up the mini bus donation and asked if the PC needed anything 

else to help consider the donation.  The PC confirmed that the amount would be 

discussed at the next finance meeting.




Cllr Dyer congratulated Mr Silvester for all his hard work and for the great results of 

the recent Ofsted report.



RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the bulletin about the great results achieved in 
the recent Osfted report.



At this point Cllr Bews asked Mr Silvester whether the Assistant Head teacher 


mentioned in the Ofsted report was incorrect and was supposed to be Mr 


Goldsworthy, the Associate Head.  Mr Silvester confirmed it was not Mr 



Goldsworthy but was the Assistant Head teacher.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Update following Parish/OCC Walkabout
· Drop off point at school 



Cllr Henderson quoted a price of £5,800 to grasscrete the proposed parking area 

along the verge outside the school, comprising of 6 parking bays measuring 6 metres 

long by 2 metres wide.  However, Cllr Henderson pointed out that he is not Street 

Works Registered but would need to be to carry the work out.  




RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would e-mail Ian Clarke at OCC Highways to see if OCC could 


provide this cover.

· Footpath from Carpenter’s Arms to Rayford Lane 




OCC had provided the PC with a price for clearing the path that runs along the 


B4030 which is currently extremely overgrown and has resulted in the width of the 

pavement being dramatically reduced.  During discussions about the footpath, it was 

agreed that footpath was not the responsibility of the PC and therefore they should 

not have to pay to have the footpath cleared.  The footpath is the responsibility of 

the Highways and therefore OCC should fund the work. 



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would respond to OCC and point out that the path is not the 


responsibility of the PC but is Highways and therefore they should be funding the 

work.



At this point Cllr Dyer informed the PC that a request had been received 
for the bus 

stop at the top of Rayford Lane to be reinstated.  It was agreed that this would be 

included in the bus service review communication sent to OCC in December.



Discussions were had about whether it would be possible to get a 40mph sign 


positioned at the turnpike to slow vehicles down coming into the village.  A member 

of the public asked whether by introducing this sign it would mean that the village 

would be extended and therefore opened it up for further housing developments.  



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would e-mail Highways to see if introducing a 40 mph sign would 

be possible and also e-mail Mr Westerman at WODC and ask whether introducing 

a 40mph limit sign would have an impact on planning.
· Trees adjacent to 45A Holliers Crescent

The trees adjacent to the property are causing moss to grow on the pavement underneath and therefore making the pavement slippery.  The property owner is concerned that this will become worse as the trees grow.  OCC have been out to clear the current moss issue.  The trees will need looking at in the New Year.    
· North Street to Jacobs Yard

The telegraph pole on the footpath from North Street to Jacobs Yard has been replaced but the litter bin that was on the previous telegraph pole had disappeared.    



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would find out whether litter bins are allowed to be placed on 


telegraph poles.
· Trees outside the school – update



OCC had surveyed the trees and work was scheduled to be carried out as soon 


as possible. 
· South Street - raising the drop kerbs
OCC had confirmed that they had been in contact with the residents of South Street and had asked them to take photos of the flooding occurring so that they could build up evidence of the problem relating to the drop kerbs.  An engineer had gone out to investigate but could not see a problem.
· Holliers Crescent to Kirby close




OCC to put a sign up on the pavement from Holliers Cresent to Kirby Close to 


identify uneven ground and replace the missing bollard.



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would contact Highways to chase this up.



Cllr Henderson pointed out that the grass owned by the PC adjacent to 40 Holliers 

Crescent had been damaged by a lorry removing a skip at that property.  It was 


agreed that the grass should be restored.




RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would write a letter to the owners of 40 Holliers Crescent 


asking them to kindly reinstate the damaged grass on the land adjacent to their 

property.


(c)
Transport – The Chair




- S4 and 90 bus service review 




Cllr Dyer reported attending a recent parish transport representative meeting about 

the 90 and S4 service.  Comments about both services need to be submitted by 


Thursday 21st December.  




Feedback suggests that users of the 90 service which is currently funded by OCC 


should continue.  Support and feedback had been received for the S4 service, 


including suggestions to increase the number of users.  All these comments would 

be included in the letter submitted to OCC, however, more support and feedback is 

still required to keep the service running.  OCC are happy with the number of people 

using the service but cannot guarantee that the service would continue to come 

through the village.  They will however, try and get a connection bus because of the 

number of people that use the service.  Stagecoach has yet to retender for the 


contract and it is unknown whether they will or not.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that the 

contract will be for 6 years.      



Cllr Dyer suggested lobbying County Cllr Rodney Rose and County Cllr Ian Hudspeth 
to ensure the S4 bus continues.  


RESOLVED

THAT, the letter for submission to OCC for the continuation of both services would 
be finalised at the next full meeting on the 19th December.


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that the MUGA (multi-use games area) that they were hoping 

would open in the autumn would now not be operational until next year.  




He informed the PC that for safety reasons the security fencing has been moved to 

encourage members of the public to walk around the back of the tennis courts 


instead of going through the muddy area next to the bowling green. 



Coaching event - Cllr Bews also reported that WODC have funding to initiate 


coaching for tennis, netball, football etc. to encourage usage of the MUGA.   Rachel 

Biles from WODC is scheduled to attend the S&SC on the 28th November to talk to 

interested parties about what the scheme entails.  WODC are keen to get the 


backing of the PC.  Cllr Bews said it would be good if someone from the PC could 

attend the session.  


(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.
627
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson

No planning applications had been received.  
628
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


November 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 November 2012




RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  

The clerk’s salary is to be reviewed at the next finance meeting.
629
To receive items for next agenda

Winter plan – volunteers to be invited along to the next meeting.
630
AOB

Cllr Bews informed the PC that he may have to regrettably tender his resignation if the sale 
of his house proceeds and he has to move away from the village. 
631
Date and location of next meeting 
To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 17 December 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
5



  Signed .............................................


